DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
April 6, 2009

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their April 6th 2009 meeting with the following present: Jerome Buening,
President, John Richards, Rick Nobbe and Bridgett Weber — Auditor

The March 16th 2009 meeting minutes were approved as read.

Mark Mohr — Highway Superintendent presented reports from Butler Fairman & Seufert on bridge projects and Mr.
Mohr provided a report on the bridge located on county road 480.

Midwest Engineers were present to provide an update on the utility sleeve project. The sleeves have been installed
with a little clean up work to do. A pay request was presented for Midwest Mole. Mr. Richards moved to pay Midwest
Mole $192,707.10, Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.

Bryan Robbins — provided request of facilities for Farmer’s Market. Commissioners agreed to all of Mr. Robbins
requests for the farmer’s market.

Bob Dawson — spoke on behalf of the bike path project. At this time, the grants that have been applied for through the
transportation enhancement grant have been denied at this time.

Hugh Miller — EMA Director reported information he currently has for LEPC. Mr. Miller is concerned that the lack of
participation may lose funding because of this. Commissioners thanked Mr. Miller for the information

Carol Monroe — Liberty National requesting permission to talk to employees. Joe Capouch also provided information
about their products. Liberty National will be offering pre-tax section 125 coverage.

Greensburg 150th Committee presented the Commissioners with a banner, thanking them for their support.

Steve Gardner — Turnkey was present to provide a quote for mechanical services for the courthouse, sheriff and jail.
Mr. Richards moved to recess, Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.

Mr. Buening moved to reconvene the meeting.

Pepper Cooper — Maverick Insurance provided information to the Commissioners concerning the Senior's Choice
employees. With some complications with the Medicare supplement and employees that did not report they already
had a Medicare Part B Supplement, Mr. Cooper recommended that we take all the over 65 employees back to the
original plan with the reinsurance be reinstated. Mr. Richards moved to accept the changes as presented, Mr. Nobbe

seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.

With nothing else to come before the Commissioners Mr. Richards moved to recess, Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr.
Buening concurred.

Jerome Buening, President
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